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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Business Meeting – Jan 13, 2018 

         

I. General 

 The Council was called to order at 8:15AM by Grand Knight William Hensen. 

 Opening Prayers were offered by Bill Hensen and Mike Burkett.    

 The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers, the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused) 

 

Title Status Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain P Financial Secretary E Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer P Outside Guard E 

Dep. Grand Knight P Lecturer P Trustee 3
rd

 Year E 

Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2
nd

 Year P 

Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1
st
 Year E 

 

 The business meeting minutes for December 2017 were read-in for approval. Dave Petteys made a 

motion to accept as read. Matt Yeagle provided a second. And after no further discussion, the minutes 

were unanimously approved.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – Roger Giudici for Steve Froseth  

 There are four Transfer Form 100s. Three that have already been read-in, and one new one, John 

Werner, which needs to be read-in.  

 Roger has also scheduled a 1
st
 Degree Team practice at his home on Tuesday Jan 16th at 7:00 pm. With 

a First Degree to take place on February 10
th

 at 7:30 pm, just before our monthly business meeting.   

  

III. Grand Knight Report – William Hensen   

 Correspondence:  

 Thank You card from Alternatives Pregnancy Center (see attachment pg.9).  

 Thank You card from Catholic Charities (see attachment pg.10). 

 Two Thank You cards from Life Network Steps Director, Kim Long, one for the council and the 

other for the parish (see attachments pgs.11 & 12).  

 Events/Activities:  

 Council dues for 2018 are now due.  

 Jan 13, Spaghetti Dinner after the 5pm mass. 

 Jan 20, St Katherine Drexel 5
th

 Annual Gala fund raiser (see attachment pg.13). The council is 

sponsoring two tables, 10 couples.  

 Jan 20, District 5 – District Deputy Meeting at St. Francis in Castle Rock starting at 9am, for council 

and assembly officers.  

 Jan 21, there will be a Right-to-Life Mass. 

 Jan 21, Breakfast Burrito Sunday.  

 Jan 27, KOC Free Throw Contest, which will be a collaborative effort with St. Mark parish.  
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 The Pax Christi Mission Retreat is scheduled for January 29 – 31
st
 (see attachment pg.14).   

 Due to the Mission Retreat, the February business planning meeting will be held on Thursday, 

February 1, social time is 6:30pm, meeting start is 7:00pm.  

 The February business meeting is scheduled for February 10. Due to the planned First Degree 

ceremony there will be no Mass.  

 Monthly council socials, none scheduled for January, for February it will be on the 17
th

 in the Great 

Hall after the 5pm Mass.  

 Weekend of February 10/11, Lady Knights’s bake sale.  

 Pennies from Heaven 

 Knight of the Month –  Uncle Ben Stancati.  

 Family of the Month –  Mike and Mellissa Burkett.  

 

IV. Chaplain’s Report – Father Marek Krol  

 Father Krol had nothing more to add from his morning Mass sermon, which was based on the Gospel 

Reading from St. Mark. In this reading Jesus explained to both the Jewish religious leadership and the 

group gathered that He came for the sick, sinners, and not the healthy and righteous. Father pointed out 

that Jesus was speaking directly to not only those in attendance, but to us too. Father also reminded us 

that even though we will continue to sin we are always forgiven.   

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Joe Regnery 

Report handed out at the meeting (see attachment pg.7).  

o Bank Balance – $28,742.27 

o Outstanding Checks – $3,011.27 

o Hailey Fund – $1,312.06 

o Lady Knights – $1,282.14 

o Available Funds – $23,136.00 

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Steve Froseth 

Report(s) handed out at meeting (see attachment pgs.7 & 8). At meeting start, the figures were not in balance 

with the Treasurer’s report. The reason is because the Financial Secretary had deducted a $1000 donation check 

from the balance prior to it actually clearing the bank. Nevertheless, the issue was resolved at the business 

meeting and, therefore, the figures are now in balance.   

o Receipts/Actual Income – $1,224.26 

o Expenses – $3,117.18 

o Bank balance – $28,742.27 

o Due to recent activity there is a negative cash flow of ($4,527.46) for this period.  

o Additional information (see attachment pgs. 7 & 8). 

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees - Paul Sciera/Joe Musso/Gary Mayfield.  

 An audit is required in February, due by the 15
th

.  The plan then is to do one after the February 10 

business meeting.   

 Nothing else to report.  

                                                                                                                                                                                   

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Ken Balcerzak  

 As previously noted, the council is supporting three seminarians (Will Dwayer, Timothy O’Connell, 

and Colby Kurst). Sponsorship checks to Will and Tim were mailed out in mid-December, they are 

still outstanding.   

 Ken read the prayer for vocations.   
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IX. Committee Reports – Facilitated by Michael Burkett. Prior to the start of the committee reports, Mike 

thanked all responsible officers and committee directors for getting their reports in.  

 

a. Membership Report – Roger Giudici 

 A 1
st
 Degree Team practice will take place at Roger’s house on Tuesday Jan 16th at 7:00 pm. 

 A council 1
st
 Degree Ceremony is scheduled for the February 10 business meeting, starting at 

7:30am. 

 Roger Giudici noted that there are four Transfer Form 100s: 

o Three have already been read-in and approved, Ryan Fesker; Mike Melo; and Dave Santos. 

o And one new one, John Werner, which needed to be read-in and approved. Roger read-in the 

Form 100 and then made a motion to accept. Dave Petteys and Art Meyer each provided a 

second. After no further discussion John’s Form 100 was unanimously approved.   

 Nothing has come back from membership material that was handed out during the Fall 17 

membership drive. The next membership drive will be in March.  

 Two stand-alone ceremonies: 

o A stand-alone 2nd Degree (Formation) on January 18 at St. Patrick in Colorado Springs.  

o A stand-alone 3rd Degree (Knighthood) on January 25 at St. Patrick in Colorado Springs.   

 Both Bill and Roger are still looking for someone to take Roger’s place.  

 

b. Church Director Report – Mike for Dermot O’Doherty 

 Donuts are on-going per the new revised and updated schedule. Our council is on for January 14.   

 In addition, Dermot is trying to get more organized by putting out a new schedule along with a set of 

instructions on what to do.  

 The parish’s volunteer appreciation dinner is scheduled for January 26, 2018. 

 Due to increased work commitments, Dermot has requested a replacement for himself by June.  

 

c.  Community Report – Mike for Ford Fay 

 Nothing to report.  

 

d. Council Activity Report – Mike for Nereus Lobo/Paul Sciera  

 Breakfast Burrito Sunday 

o The next one is scheduled for January 21.  

 Council Monthly Socials.  

o Due to a number of activities scheduled for the month of January, such as the Volunteer 

Appreciation Dinner, council spaghetti dinner, and the St. Katherine Drexel fund raiser, none 

is planned for this month.  

o The February social is scheduled for the 17
th

 after the 5pm Mass in the Great Hall, and will 

be a ‘game night.’ Folks are encouraged to bring not only their favorite food and drink, but 

also their favorite board game.   

 Highway Cleanup is scheduled for May 2018.  

 Lent Fish Tacos: 

o The first one will be February 16 after Stations of the Cross.  

o Then every other Friday until Holy Week.  

 

e. Family Report – Mike for Tony Mancuso 

 The next spaghetti dinner is scheduled for January 13. As always, volunteer help is needed for 

cooking, setup and cleanup.  

 Additionally, Tony is soliciting suggestions for various family activities.   
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f. Culture of Life report – Roger Giudici for Mike McGinnis 

 Respect Life Committee 

o January 22
nd

 is the anniversary of Roe vs. Wade. Therefore, the Mass intention for the 

10:30am Mass on January 21
st
 will be ‘Right to Life.’ In addition, the Respect Life 

Committee will be handing out cards that say “Be a Life Saver” at the 8:30 and 10:30am 

Masses, help is appreciated. Also, unless someone volunteers to take for action, nothing is 

currently planned for the 5pm Masses on both Saturday and Sunday respectively.     

o On the last Sunday of February, the 25
th

, the committee is planning on hosting a joint respect 

life meeting. Invites have gone out to other Respect Life Committees at St Mark, St Francis, 

and Ave Maria. The focus of the meeting is to work on having more regional based events in 

lieu of just parish focused activities.   

o The Fifth Sunday Rosary is now ‘Rosaries for Life.’ The next one is scheduled for April 29
th

 

before the 8:30am Mass starting at 7:50.   

o Roger handed out a copy of the Respect Life Committee brochure from the parish. Plans are 

ongoing for other events and activities.  

o Anyone from the council who is interested in being on the committee and/or getting involved 

in planning activities please see Mike McGinnis.  

 January 13, there is a mass, rally, and march for life planned. Mass at the Cathedral at 11:30am, rally 

at 1pm, followed by march at 2pm. The Colorado Springs Diocese is planning a similar Right-to-

Life event for January 15.  

 Forty Days for Life Lenten devotional campaign is scheduled to start around mid-February, the 14
th

. 

As normal, Mike will be sending out the devotionals via email, more to follow.  

 And as always, please continue to consider praying in front of ‘Planned Parenthood.’   

 

g.  Youth Report –  Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 Information on our Stewardship Scholarship Program has been sent out so things are now underway. 

Alan is soliciting help in encouraging eligible High School students to participate.  

o Applications will need to be in and collected up by the end of February. 

o As in past years, reviewers/judges are needed. 

o The review date is currently being planned for after the March business meeting.  

o At present there are four or five students that have expressed interest.  

 The KOC Free Throw Contest is scheduled for January 27. 

o This will be a collaborative effort between St Mark and Pax Christi parish councils. 

o Location is Sand Creek Elementary school in Highlands Ranch. 

o Start time is 1pm and will go until 3pm.  

o The event is open to both guys and gals ages 9 – 14.    

 

h.  Newsletter  

 As our newsletter, Bill Hensen will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into state.   

 

X. Advocates Report – Dave Petteys 

 There is nothing to report.   

 

XI. Unfinished Business   

 None 

  

XII. New Business   

 Matt Yeagle proposed that at the next planning meeting we dedicate some time to discuss having a 

mandatory general meeting of the council. A possible date could be sometime in the Fall of 2018. The 
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purpose of which is to re-energize the council, its membership, and to get more members involved in 

various council based activities and programs, more to follow.   

 

.XIII. 4
th

 Degree Report – Roger Giudici 

 Ushering and presenting of gifts: 

 The assembly ushered and took up the gifts at the 8:30 and 10:30 masses on January 8.  

 The next one is scheduled for January 28. 

 As always, attire is the blue assembly shirt. Members need to check in with Roger for assignments. 

 January 13, there is a mass, rally, and march for life planned. Mass at the Cathedral at 11:30am, rally at 

1pm, followed by a march at 2pm. 

 Tuesday January 16 there is a funeral Mass at 11am at St. Thomas More for a Jim Holton. Jim was 

former Faithful Navigator of Assembly 2937, which Pax use to be a part of before splitting off.   

 There are 4
th

 Degree Exemplifications scheduled for March, April, May, and June.   

 No assembly meeting is planned for after the council meeting.  

 

XIV. Field Agent Report – David Cary 

 None.  

 

XV. District Deputy Report – Bernie Kuta  

 At the start, Bernie presented the 2016 – 17 Columbia Award’ to Bill Hensen, which is given to councils 

that report on four major programs and activities that enhance and support the KOC Domestic Church 

program.   

 Although previously discussed, Bernie mentioned the planned District Deputy meeting scheduled for 

January 20 at St Francis in Castle Rock. He encouraged all officers to attend and to bring their concerns, 

along with their ideas for improvement to the meeting. As part of this Bernie reminded us what while 

increasing membership is important, we must also put energy towards finding ways to re-energize those 

council members who are not actively engaged.   

 Officer elections will be coming up soon for the next fraternal year, so the council needs to be thinking 

about who will be filling these leadership positions.   

 District Free Throw contest is scheduled for February at Ave Maria, with the State after that.  

 With the Christmas Season behind us Bernie finished up by reminding us that the advancement of 

programs are not just seasonal yet extend through the whole year. So keep up the good work.   

 

XVI. Good of the Order 

Lecturer – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati  

 Alan’s short talk centered on an article that appeared in the January 2018 edition of ‘Columbia 

Magazine,’ concerning this year’s Right-to-Life March that will take place in Washington D.C. on Jan 

19. The author is Archbishop William E. Lori, Supreme Chaplin, and the title of the article is ‘Reflecting 

on Questions About the Dignity of Life Can Lead Us to God’s Goodness and Love,’ (see attachment 

pgs. 15 - 17). 

 

 The following associated family members and friends are in need of both spiritual and /or material 

assistance: Bill Miller, Bridget Mosley, Lauren Hensen, Dennis and Michelle Cullen, Neal Pugh family 

and Calista, Dave Herskovits, Tom Sathre and Bob Ehle (good friends of Ben Stancati), George Hensen, 

Katie Martindale (Ron Gerber’s granddaughter ), Kathy Spence, Ilenne Mayfield (Gary’s sister-in-law), 

Yvonne and Herb Engler, Ken Tahmassebi (a good friend of Gary Mayfield ), Ann Sears, Brian 

Murphy, Deann Craig, Jacob Donaldson, Bob Luckner Sr., Mike McGinnis, Ray Otstott (Ben’s brother-

in-law), Cindy McGlaugflin, Frank Hensen, Brian Schessor, Ron Gerber, Jim Holton (RIP) and his 

immediate family, Alexandria Petteys, BriAnn Vanhoudt, & Members of our Council that have passed.  
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XVII. Chaplain’s Summation – Fr. Marek  

 Nothing more to add to his sermon from today’s Mass.  

 

XIX.  Closing Prayer – Deputy Grand Knight.  

 Prayers from the KOC Blue Book were read by Mike Burkett.  

     

     Meeting was adjourned at 9:15 AM. 

Minutes recorded and reported by Ben Stancati  

 

 

----- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents---- 
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